
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

( SILVER STATE SHOOTISTS MOVES BACK TO OPEN RANGE !!! ) 

 
 

From our President;   

Greetings to all ! 
  

Our first shoot on the open range went very well. We had 16 cowboys and 

cowgirls out to have some fun on a very nice day. There are of course some issues 

to be addressed on the range but they will be ironed out as time goes by. We of 

course need and want your input on this. As I am sure you noticed, shooting on the 

open range is a little bit different than shooting on set up bays. We have plenty of 

room, plenty of parking and the site is fairly level. All we have to do is tweak it 

here and there and I think we will have a superb shooting range. 

 Many thanks to all who helped set up and tear down, Georgia Blue pulled 

the table trailer and thanks goes out to him. 

 

The Bullet Hole 
March – 2019  

Next Shoot April 21, 2019 - Shooters’ meeting at 9:30 a.m. 
 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 Longarm and Washoe Monty shot the match clean so congratulations to 

them for some fine shooting.  

 Dues are due now, the price is the same, 24.00 for the main shooter and 

12.00 for spouse or significant other. Unfortunately  I did not get to send out 

individual letter this year due to snow and ice in the mountains. The dues form is 

available on the web site so you can get it there or just call or e-mail me 

wilbann@yahoo.com  775 586 9178 and I will get one out to you. I will also have 

them available at the shoot on the 21
st
 of April. As long as you get them paid by 

the May shoot you’re good to go. 

 Speaking of the April shoot, it is Easter Sunday so we will set up a quick 

shoot and shoot to be gone by noon. That should help out for some that have 

family or other plans for the afternoon.  

 This all depends on the weather of course so if it is raining or God forbid 

snowing we will not be out there. Use your own judgement on this especially If 

you are coming from Reno.  

 That’s all for now, if the weather holds I hope to see you on the 21
st
. 

 

 
Fair winds and following seas 

 

 

Tahoe Bill 
  

    Open Range Shoot Map 
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https://www.nevadaappeal.com/news/local/officials-carson-city-committed-to-keeping-rifle-range/ 

Officials: Carson City committed to keeping rifle range 

Shutterstock February 3, 2019 

The Range Task Force created to tackle safety issues at the Carson Rifle and Pistol Range 

held its first meeting on Thursday. 

The group decided to hire an engineer to design needed upgrades to the range and, unless the 

engineer recommends otherwise, to start work on the bays, which are widely used by the 

public, gun clubs, and for firearm instruction, and also need the least work. 

"They are closer to minimum standard. They're the low-hanging fruit," said Jennifer Budge, 

director, Parks, Recreation and Open Space. 

The city hired Tactical Services Group, a range consultant, which produced a 21-page report 

outlining where the facility falls short and making recommendations to bring it up to 

minimum safety standards. The report is available online at 

https://carson.org/home/showdocument?id=64466. 

The range is currently open only on Sundays when the city landfill next door is closed. The 

hours at the range were reduced last November after stray bullets were reported at the dump 

site. 

Supervisor Lori Bagwell, who chairs the task force, said the city would ask the Nevada 

Department of Corrections if firearm instructors could use its shooting range off Snyder 

Avenue on Saturdays after people spoke during public comment saying instructors were 

losing business because of the reduced hours. 
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"By taking this away you're telling us to find another way to protect ourselves," said Kristy 

Scott, owner, Battle Born Ammunitions & Firearms, who's currently teaching a Saturday 

class for women who are under deadline to complete it. 

A couple people speaking during public comment asked if the landfill could reduce its hours 

on Saturday so the range could open. 

https://www.nevadaappeal.com/news/local/officials-carson-city-committed-to-keeping-rifle-range/
https://carson.org/home/showdocument?id=64466


 

"We looked at it, but we are under contractual obligation with Waste Management," the 

city's waste collector, said Supervisor Brad Bonkowski, who's also on the task force. "Then 

we'd have to pay for Waste Management to take their trucks to Fernley or Lockwood." 

The task force also appointed leaders to take charge of researching certain issues, including 

Sean Giurlani to look at operations at the range, Bob Blackburn to look into the range long-

term, and Carol Howell to work on signage for the site. 

The range is currently operated by the Carson Rifle and Pistol Club, whose long-term 

agreement with the city expires in April. 

Bagwell and Bonkowski both addressed rumors circulating about the range, most claiming 

the city wants to close the range. 

"Somebody said rumors are flying about a development going in there or the landfill. 

Neither are true," said Bonkowski. "We need to put those down because they are not true." 

Bagwell agreed. 

"We're looking for your help to solve this issue," she said. "I can assure you that the board, 

by forming this task force, is showing commitment to the rifle range. We need to do some 

safety improvements." 

In addition to Bagwell and Bonkowski, who both use the range, the task force includes five 

members, each appointed by a Carson City supervisor; a businessperson; and representatives 

from the Nevada Department of Wildlife, and the Carson Rifle and Pistol Club. 

The task force's next meeting is scheduled for Feb. 14 at 1 p.m. 

 
The contents of this newsletter were edited and compiled by "Tahoe Bill". If you have any questions or wish to place 

something in this newsletter, please contact me at: Bill Banning    (775) 588-2862 - Tahoe Bill (wilbann@yahoo.com) 
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